# November 2020 (Zoom)

Councillors held a Zoom meeting online on the 1<sup>st</sup> December 2020 with Cllr E Evans presiding, apologies were received from Cllr Pugh Davies and Cllr Duffee.

Minutes were read and confirmed.

### **PLANNING**

Goetre – Approval withdrawn until passing places have been sorted out!

Old Station planning has been withdrawn.

#### MATTERS ARISING FROM NOVEMBER'S MEETING

The surplus soil has been removed from the area by the park.

Council advised that it is our duty to ask the owners of the plots to clear the trees/brash, clerk to send a letter requesting this.

Fort Farm – Footpath inspector has been out to look and confirmed that it is up to their standards but have sent it on for further investigation. Taiga has received a key from Longwood but would still like us to press the council for some assistance. We been advised that they are going to investigate the drainage system. Leave until the new year. Clerk to request a copy of the minutes from their AGM.

Cllr Gwyther has been removed from the website and email. Chair has sent a 'thank you' card for her years of service.

Clerk confirmed the support of the Community Council for the Silian common ground hedge grant. Hopefully, it will get started in the next few weeks. Cllr Evans put in a request for the community council to pay/help to pay the insurance for the Silian common ground. Could it be included in the donations made by the council.

Cllr Evans advised that they will be running another 'Butterfly pack' in the new year if anybody was interested.

## **FINANCE**

Bank balance as at 30/10/20 £5,790.19, £1,792 to go out soon leaving £3,998.

#### ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Planning received for a shed to be built in Coedpark – no issues.

John Morgan Guy, Tyngors, Silian is concerned as there is a lot of movement in the common ground due to the weather – there are 2 big trees leaning over his wife's artist studio and his house. Clerk to send an email to the council requesting that the trees get cut

To fill the councillor position that has become available – If we know of someone then we need to co-opt, if we are unsuccessful then we will need to advise the council who will draft an advert for us to advertise the position and if that is still unsuccessful, we will need to get 10 signatures to have an election!

# **Cyngor Cymuned Llangybi Community Council**

Councillor Evans mentioned a couple, councillors to have a think and discuss in next meeting.

It was asked if we had heard anything about planning at Allt Goch, nothing received.

Why are we not getting all the planning applications! Clerk to email asking why!

Cllr Holgate and Cllr O Davies declared an interest in all planning discussions.

Next Zoom meeting Tuesday January 26th at 7.30p.m.